From: Ellen Smith Fagan [mailto:issues@ellefagan.com] 

Sent: Monday, February 21, 2005 12:02 AM

To: comments@taxreformpanel.gov

Subject: your request for my thoughts

Dear Sir or Madam,

I am sending this to your desk in reply to Secretary Snow's request for suggestions from the public to help the tax reform panel.

I do not have MSWord on this computer, so am sending it so, but will find a friend with MSWord to send another copy if need be.

Truly,

Ellen Smith Fagan 

" I cannot be the first " to suggest:

1. Tax reform:

cigarette, alcohol, gambling taxes can and should be raised...a lot.

The millionaire's tax is a good idea , too, but,  rather a millionaire's "incentive" with appropriate rewards , rewards of an acceptable nature, to the wealthy, for the extra cash disbursement. This time in our country's sociology is perfect for such ideas......I am widowed in such a way that I still keep " a little of everything legal" around the house and when I purchase the little bit of tobacco and alcohol that I do, I am amazed at the low tax on such items.

Also, since in

Investigatory panels are "the thing" right now, serious study for error and fraud within your own structure would be a big help, too.

2. Social Security:   my personal profile is arts and one of generations

of helpers in the system...ellefagan.com will fill you in with details if you are interested....I mention this because at 58 this May, I have seen, with good eyes:

- seniors are not the only ones receiving money from SSA....  physically and sociologically disabled count for a lot of the SSA disbursements.  A disabling accident of my own, gave me a view of the disability world and I am thrilled grateful and horrifed, still.

To one like me of fine background, great work and personal life, it was pretty difficult to understand the waste of life and the money drain of

beautiful persons with plenty to offer among the disabled.     I would be

willing  to bet, from my own observations,  that one-third of them could take up military and government employee careers (on site,or do remote computer tasks reliably ) and so be a double help in that they would fill needed employee positions, and no longer be making withdrawals from  SSA, and "have a life" of worth and self-esteem.........

However, there is  very little being done to make this option available or

attractive to disabled.....WHY?   Please become effective at making such a

great path appealing to disabled...when I bring up the subject, they go deadfaced and say no, although I see they would jump for it, if they felt

they could.   This one project would save millions for SSA and upgrade the

quality of life for so many, "stuck on the dole".

I hope you found my note helpful.

Truly,

Elle Fagan

p.s. I hope to include my government as one of my clients as well...my experience points me to arts provenance and offsite spywork....can't wait.

 :-)

